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What is the CSFP? 

The Missouri Commodity Supplemental Food Program (CSFP) works to improve the health of 

older persons at least 60 years of age by supplementing their diets with nutritious USDA 

commodity foods. The Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services (MDHSS) 

administers the CSFP. 

CSFP food packages do not provide a complete diet, but rather are good sources of the nutrients 

typically lacking in the diets of the target population. These include vitamins A and C, calcium 

and iron. 

How does the program operate? 
USDA purchases food and makes it available to MDHSS along with funds for administrative 

costs. MDHSS distributes the food to public and non-profit private local agencies.  Local 

agencies determine the eligibility of applicants, distribute the foods, and provide nutrition 

education. Local agencies also provide referrals to other welfare, nutrition, and health care 

programs such as WIC, food stamps, Medicaid, and Medicare.  

What are the requirements to get food through CSFP? 
Participants must reside in the state of Missouri. Participants must meet income eligibility 

requirements and must have income at or below 130 percent of the Federal Poverty Income 

Guidelines. 

What foods are provided to participants? 
Food packages include a variety of foods, such as non-fat dry milk, evaporated milk, juice, hot or 

ready-to-eat cereal, rice or pasta, peanut butter or dry beans or peas, canned meat or poultry or 

tuna or salmon or egg mix, and canned fruits and vegetables.   

For more information go to 

http://www.health.mo.gov/living/wellness/nutrition/foodprograms/csfp/index.php or contact: 

CSFP Program Manager 

Bureau of Community Food and Nutrition Assistance 

Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services 

P.O. Box 570 

Jefferson City, MO  65102 

1-800-733-6251 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for 

employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal and, where 

applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or if all or part of an individual's income 

is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity 

conducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs and/or employment activities.)If you 

wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, 

found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request 

the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint 

form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, 

S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. 

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at 

(800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 


